ORDINANCE No. 181978
Approve The Simon and Helen Director Park as the name for South Park Block Five  (Ordinance)
The City of Portland ordains:

Section 1.  The Council finds:

1. In conjunction with a Report to Council on April 30, 2008, Portland businessman and philanthropist Jordan D. Schnitzer appeared before Council to be identified as the donor who made two gifts totaling $1.972 million to help complete the development of South Park Block Five.  
2. Mr. Schnitzer's gift followed Tom Moyer's donation of the surface space for the new park in 2006, and an additional $1 million gift from the Moyer Family Trust. Mr. Moyer assigned his naming rights to the Portland Parks Foundation, allowing the Foundation to secure Jordan Schnitzer's gifts and make the completion of the new park possible. 

3. Mr. Schnitzer proposed to Council, on April 30, 2008, that the new park be named The Simon and Helen Director Park in honor of his maternal grandparents, who came to Portland as immigrants.  An organized press event followed Mr. Schnitzer's announcement and was attended by several representatives of the media.  As a result, the general public was informed of the proposed name through several media outlets, including prominent articles in The Oregonian and Daily Journal of Commerce.

4. The naming of The Simon and Helen Director Park has followed the guidelines  of Portland Parks & Recreation's Naming/Renaming of Parks and/or Recreational Facilities Policy.  In accordance with the policy, a letter was sent May 1, 2008, to the Downtown Neighborhood Association as notification of the proposed name, and no comments were received during the two-week comment period.
5. The proposed name was further considered by a naming review committee on May 29, 2008.  After reviewing the proposed name and ensuring the request adhered to PP&R policies, the committee unanimously agreed to present a recommendation to Commissioner Saltzman to accept the name and seek final approval from Council to name the park The Simon and Helen Director Park.

NOW, THEREFORE, The Council Directs:

a.
 The Director of Portland Parks & Recreation to formally assign the name, The Simon and Helen Director Park, to the park site known as South Park Block Five.
Passed by the Council: June 25, 2008


GARY BLACKMER
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Auditor of the City of Portland
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Date:  June 5, 2008
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